



division on women and crime  
american society of criminology

*established 1984*

## **DWC Executive Board Meeting**

June 16, 2021

In attendance: Venessa Garcia, Joan Antunes, Danielle Slakoff, Aneesa Baboolal, Sarah Murray, Michelle Hughes Miller, Catherine Kaukinen, Cheryl Johnson

Not in attendance: Sean Wilson

Meeting called to order at 2:03 pm.

1. ASC DWC Breakfasts and Social
  - a. Due to the unknown travel requirements and individual's willingness to travel, we anticipate that the turnout for the Chicago ASC meeting will be lower. Different ideas were floated around ranging from providing gift certificates for coffee to having a traditional breakfast. We do not want to cancel the breakfast entirely because "we want to hear from the membership. We want to hear what you're thinking, and we want to dialogue with you."
  - b. Decided to talk to the planning committee to examine the different menu options from catering. We will also send an email to the membership to see who might be attending the conference.
2. Moving the Listserv from MSU
  - a. The listserv will no longer be able to be housed through MSU; therefore, we need to find a new place for it to live. Katie will reach out to Leslie Dawn about the cost of the new program and company.
3. Questions Posed by ASC Members
  - a. We will respect the privacy of our DWC members, as such, we will not include names or identifying details on raised issues.
  - b. Discussed specific inquiries by DWC members.
  - c. Addressed media inquiry.
4. Support for Mentorship of Immigrant Scholars
  - a. We will reach out to the individual to see if there are any specifics that they anticipate needing or are interested in to help with this mentorship. We can also dedicate a table to this discussion at the second brunch during ASC.

- b. We will also put out a call on the listserv to see if members have any questions or specific ideas. Sarah Murray will serve as the contact.
5. *Feminist Criminology* Call for Editor Document
- a. We are going to get a few examples of other Editor Documents from other groups so we can ensure that we're including all the necessary information.
  - b. The plan is to release the call in the first couple of weeks of August. We will set up meetings with the different applicants, and have a transition period from the previous Editor to the new Editor. Our hope is to wrap up my January/February at the latest.
6. Additional Items
- a. Update from the CRC: they will move forward with the survey to ask the membership about their ideas with renaming the division.
  - b. We will ask the internal awards chair when the deadline is for submitting plaques.
  - c. We will have to revise the CRC sections over the summer.

Meeting adjourned at 3:54 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Cheryl Johnson, Assistant Professor of Sociology